Minutes of Neenah Central City Business Improvement District Board July 29, 2025 – 8:00 am Hauser Room – Neenah City Hall

PRESENT: Board Members: Ald. Mark Ellis, Tori Dorn, Bob Gillespie, Alex Noskowiak, Christine Rondeau, Robert Wedge, Umer Sheikh and Michelle Bauer. Also present: Zakary Sheikh (409 E. Wisconsin Avenue), Mayor Jane Lang, Ald. Cari Lendrum, Executive Director Brent Bowman (FNI), Assistant Executive Director Sara Hanneman (FNI), Community Development Deputy Director Brad Schmidt (City of Neenah Community Development), and Community Development Specialist Samantha Jefferson (City of Neenah Community Development).

<u>Approve minutes of May 20, 2025 meeting</u>: MSC Gillespie/Ellis, the BID Board to approve the minutes of the May 20, 2025 BID Board meeting. All voting aye. Motion passed.

<u>Public Appearances:</u> Zakary Sheikh (409 E. Wisconsin Avenue, Neenah) introduced himself. He, along with Member Sheikh, requested that available downtown properties be highlighted for BID members so they can help share this information within the community. Assistant Executive Director Hanneman noted that she met with the Women in Commercial Real Estate group the previous week and then provided an overview of the properties currently on the market.

Recruitment and Retention Committee:

In the past, the BID operated an Ambassador Program, which primarily focused on having members connect with new and existing businesses to identify their needs and offer support. This program served as a valuable tool for building relationships and strengthening the business community. It was requested that the program be reinstated, and additional information will be shared soon.

Financials:

Bills for Approval: MSC Gillespie/Sheikh, the BID Board to approve the bill packet for \$37,288.28. All voting aye. Motion passed.

Member Gillespie inquired about the charge from Memorial Florists. Assistant Executive Director Hanneman explained that the expense was for adding flower baskets to two newly installed light poles in the new bump out at Church/Wisconsin.

Executive Committee:

The "Thank You of the Month" will be presented to Matt Brehmer of Brehmer Law. Matt, who serves as the Neenah Rotary President and is a member of the BID Maintenance Committee, is recognized for his consistent participation in BID events and ongoing support of the downtown community.

Placer.ai statistics: The Glam Band event attracted approximately 6,200 attendees, with an average stay of two hours. Most visitors came from Neenah, Menasha, and Appleton. Compared to last year's event (featuring a different band), attendance increased by 2,000 people. Opening Day of the Farmers Market drew 1,700 attendees, while Kids Day at the Farmers Market brought in 2,500 attendees, with an average stay of one hour. Most visitors for these events came from Neenah, Menasha, and Oshkosh. Liz from Lion's Tail requested Placer.ai data for their Oktoberfest event to assist with marketing efforts.

Assistant Executive Director Sara Hanneman and Meredith from Future Neenah attended the Wisconsin Downtown Action Council (WDAC) event in Beloit this year. Sara shared photos from the event, along with several innovative concepts and noteworthy takeaways they observed.

Maintenance Committee:

Assistant Executive Director Hanneman invited attendees to share any questions or insights from the District Walkthrough. She also noted to Deputy Director Schmidt that new pavement lines need to be painted to correspond with the recently installed bump-outs at Church and Wisconsin.

MSC Bauer/Rondeau, the BID Board to approve the purchase of street furniture (picnic table and bench) for the newly added bumpouts at Church/Wisconsin in the amount of \$4,712 plus shipping cost. All voting aye. Motion passed.

Assistant Executive Director Hanneman presented the designs for the new banners to be installed. The designs are suitable for display throughout all seasons.

Public Relations and Marketing Committee:

Report from July 10 Meeting:

Member Bauer provided the report from the July 10 meeting. The Summer Sidewalk Sale is scheduled for July 31 through August 2. The full-time DORA is now in effect, with multiple businesses participating. Greene's purchased a roll of cup stickers. Recent events include the Coldwell Banker Grand Opening on July 15 and Violet Mae's Floral Grand Opening on July 24. The alley is now decorated with pinwheels for the remainder of the summer. Ultimate Ladies Day is September 13.

Log Your Loops through Labor Day; Farmer's Market through October 11; July 31-August 2 = Summer Sidewalk Sale; August 28 = Boogie Downtown; September 13 = Ladies Day; September 18 = Farm to Table; October 4 = Old Fashioned Saturday; November 13 = Holiday Shop and Stroll.

City of Neenah Updates:

The Alta Alley project (Vibrant Spaces Grant) is progressing. Materials are ready to be ordered, and contractors are in place. The legal departments for the City, FNI, and Alta are finalizing the agreement before work can move forward.

Community Development Specialist Jefferson reminded businesses to submit their street furniture license applications. The City has conducted visits and sent letters to businesses regarding this requirement.

Mayor Lang and Deputy Director Schmidt provided updates on parking (with Community Development aiming to present an overview to Council next month), the expansion of Galloway Company, and ongoing collaboration with other community leaders.

Round Table and Information Sharing:

Union Star Cheese is working with City of Neenah inspections to build out their new space.

Future Neenah Updates:

Assistant Executive Director Hanneman discussed the FNI rebrand. There is a new, more interactive website. Along with the rebrand, there has been an update to the logo, mission and identity. Future Neenah magazine has been updated to reflect the changes.

Assistant Executive Director Hanneman brought up the Illuminate Neenah Light Projection Shows, which was on the backside of the FNI building and on the side of Greene's Pour House. They are now working with the Neenah Historical Society on some historical Neenah projections, which would animate old photos.

Assistant Executive Director Hanneman talked about the Pedestrian Alley located next to FNI. The alley is now full of pinwheels.

Assistant Executive Director Hanneman stated they are working with the Rotary Club to help create an open-air holiday market with things such as food, shops, and other activities.

Announcements and future agenda items:

Next meeting – August 19th.

The Board adjourned at 9:05 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sametalla

Samantha Jefferson

Community Development Specialist, Community Development